Drainage Board Meeting
March 1, 2022

Present: Jim Seiler, Tom Brown, Heather Gries, Surveyor Jeff Meredith, Deputy Surveyor Chelsey
Scales, Auditor Melissa L. Bunner.

Location: Commissioners Meeting Room, 2 Floor, Courthouse

Meeting was called to order by President Seiler at 2:45 P.M.

Minutes

Brown made a motion to approve minutes for February 1, 2022. Gries seconded the motion.
Motion approved.

Surveyors Report

Meredith reported there were three (3} locations on the Anderson River that needs attention. He has
spoken to three (3] landowners, and they have agreed to pay half the cost. He has already requested
the additional funding from the County Council.

Bill Temple came to the office to talk about Buckhorn ditch.

Tammy Epperson called and wanted her ditch cleaned.

Meredith visited o residence to show them where the property was in the JB Chrisney Watershed.
Larry Gries called wanting an update on the Little Pigeon / JB Chrisney Watershed. Mr. Gries was
advised that the watershed has zero dollars and will not have any tax revenue coming in untif 2023.

Meredith went and investigated the problems and talked with Dale Kenny as well,

Meredith assisted an Engineering firm with information about drainage on a bridge project they are
doing for INDOT.

O0ld Business
Brown asked about the ditch spraying around Luce. He would like some clarification before we start
spraying the bottoms of the ditches with herbicide that we are not viclating EPA regulations.

Lindsey sent a letter and talked to Mr. Gaesser. He will provide updates as they become available.

Brown made a motion to adjourn. Gries seconded the motion. Motion approved.
Meeting was adjourned at 2:59 P.M.
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